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          Quandialla Central School 
 

            “Together we provide opportunities to succeed” 

               Newsletter   Tuesday, 10th November, 2009  (Week   No. 34) 

 
Address: 

Third Street 
Quandialla  2721 
 
Phone: 
(02) 6347 1207 
 
Fax: 

(02) 6347 1248 
 
Email: 
quandialla-
c.school@ 
det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website: 

http://www. 
quandialla- 
c.schools.nsw.edu 
.au/sws/view 
/home.node 
 
Principal: 
David Crelley 
 
Assistant 
Principal: 
Wendy Robinson 
 
Relieving Head 
Teacher of 
Secondary 
Studies: 
Anne Noble 
 
School 
Administration 
Manager 
Robin Dowsett 

Parents and  

Citizens 
Association: 
 
President: 
Penny Edgerton 
 
Secretary: 
Libby Vonthien 
 
Treasurer: 
Melissa Davey 

 

Diary Dates 
TERM 4 - NOVEMBER 
Thurs.  12th Nov. School Planning & National Partnerships Meeting 
   3.30 p.m. 
Monday, 23rd November – Friday, 4th December  -  Years 9/10 Work Placement  

 

Monday, 23rd November, - Friday, 4th December  -  School Swimming Scheme 
 

Tuesday 24th Nov. ESSA Test for Year 8 
Saturday 28th Nov. Senior Students Dinner – Quandialla Bowling Club 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left to Right:  Kate, Bridgette, Hannah and Aydan all enjoying the  

Musica Viva Concert held today at the Quandialla Memorial Hall. 

 

WESTERN REGION’S - VIRTUAL SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR CURRENT YEAR 5 STUDENTS 

Application forms are due back to Mr Crelley by  
Wednesday 11th November 2009. 

 
REMINDER: SCHOOL PLANNING AND NATIONAL PARTNERSHIPS 
 

ALL PARENTS, please keep the afternoon of THURSDAY 12th November 
free. Our school would like to invite any parent interested in the future 
direction of our school to attend a meeting in the school Library starting at 
3.30pm. 
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The afternoon will focus on student, staff and funding levels over the next 3 to 4 years. We will also 
be examining the data we have collected over the past few weeks and setting targets to be 
incorporated into our school plan. 
 
It is a fantastic opportunity to work together to set the course for our wonderful school. 

 
REMEMBERANCE DAY SERVICE 
 
On Wednesday 11th November at 10.30am, our school will be holding a Remembrance Day service 
for the school community and any interested community member.  
 
All community members are invited to attend to mark this significant occasion. 
 
STUDENT USE OF MOBILE PHONES AT SCHOOL 
 
It is important to remind parents and students of the responsible use of mobile phones in our school. 
Our policy clearly states that students, who use electronic devices during class time, without a 
specific purpose set down by their teacher, can expect to be asked to put it away or have it 
confiscated by the Principal. 
 
It is also necessary to remind students that contacting people inside or outside of the school for the 
purpose of inciting or threatening violence can lead to that student‟s suspension from school. If 
students are unable to use these devices; such as mobile telephones, in a reasonable and responsible 
manner it may lead to that student being banned from bringing that device to school. 
 
Once again, I seek your support in ensuring QCS is an environment safe from the risks associated 
with cyber-bullying and mobile phone misuse. 
 
STUDENT LUNCH PASSES 
 
The provision of student lunch passes is reliant on students doing the right thing whilst they are out 
of the school. It is essential that students who leave school to get lunch from home only go from the 
school to home and straight back again. Recently, some students have been going to other places and 
returning to school late. 
 
Students have a responsibility to return to school on time after going home for lunch. Parents can 
assist by ensuring lunch is ready when they arrive home and encouraging their child to leave at a 
suitable time that allows them to arrive back at school by 1.40pm. 
 
If any student were to continually ignore these reasonable directions, it may lead to them having 
their lunch pass suspended for a set period of time. It is in the best interests of all concerned that our 
school is presented in a positive way in the community. I anticipate your support in advance in this 
matter. 
 
 
SCHOOL CERTIFICATE EXAMS  
 
Our three year 10 students will complete their School Certificate exams on Monday 9th and Tuesday 
10th November. The Computer Skills exam will be held on Friday 13th November. 
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CYBERBULLYING WEBSITE 
 
The Department of Education recently hosted a Cyberbullying forum, bringing together national 
experts on the subject. If you would like to know more about cyberbullying and what can be done 
about it, or if you‟d like to contribute your opinion or experience to the online blog, you‟ll find it at 
www.cyberbullyingforum.org  
 
 
GET YOUR CHILD’S EYES CHECKED 
 
Along with allergies and asthma, eye disorders are the most common long-term health problems 
experienced by children. Good vision is important for your child‟s educational, physical and social 
development. Optometrists Association Australia recommends that children have a full eye 
examination with an optometrist before starting school and regularly as they progress through 
primary and secondary school. Examinations at the optometrist, which take about 30 minutes, are 
free and covered by Medicare.  
 
 
KEEPING COMMUNICATION OPEN 
 
Nothing is possibly more uncomfortable for both teenagers and their parents than conversations 
around sexuality. But, according to Liz Hammond from Family Planning NSW, the key is about the 
relationship you have with your children and communication. If you've got that foundation, that's a 
good way to start your kid's journey to talk about the more challenging issues as they get to 
adolescence. The latest School Parents ezine has a great podcast which will shed light on this subject. 
Listen to it at: www.schools.nsw.edu.au/ezine  
 

_________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ryan 

enjoyed participating 

in the  

Musica Viva concert today. 

 

Students were introduced to 

the real world of jazz and 

great jazz musicians. 

http://www.cyberbullyingforum.org/
http://www.schools.nsw.edu.au/ezine
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Canteen roster 

2 days per week 
 

 

 TERM 4 – 2009 
 
 Wednesday, 11th November, 2009 
 K. Broomby 
 
 Friday, 13th November, 2009 
 J. Causer 
 
 Time of Arrival is 10.00 a.m. 
 
 Secretary:  Leanne Penfold – 6347 2119 
 

 
                      

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

K/1/2 NO DAY 

 

Fish Bits  

Rewards Day 
 

NO 

School Uniform 

 
Friday, 

 

13
th

 November, 2009 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

The Last School & 
Community 

Newsletter to be 
printed this year will 

be  
Tuesday, 1st December, 2009. 

 
All items MUST BE in by 

Friday, 
 27th November, 2009. 

 
CANTEEN HELPERS 

PLEASE NOTE: 
 

The 2010 Canteen Roster is 
currently being organised. 

Could all Canteen Helpers please 
telephone 

Leanne Penfold on (6347 2119) 
 if they still wish to be on the roster 

for 2010. 
 

If we do not receive enough helpers, 
the canteen will 

only be able to operate one (1) day 
per week in 2010. 

 
Thank you to all the mums who 

give their time 
to support our school canteen. 

  Your help is greatly appreciated. 
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QCS HOMEWORK, EXAMS and ASSIGNMENTS 
TERM 4 – Primary & Secondary Students 

   
  PRIMARY STUDENTS: 
  K/1/2 – Week 4: 
  Literacy - Dictation of words and sentences 

- Spelling test of list words 
  Maths - Data – DES1.1, DS1.1 
 
  SECONDARY STUDENTS: 
            Year 9/10 Food Tech. - Assessment No. 4 due Week 5 „Food for special occasions‟. 
   Mrs. Noble     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE TO STUDENTS: 
Board of Studies approved Calculators – Casio fx – 82AU PLUS 

are available for purchase from Mrs Taylor.  
 

Cost:  $25.00 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS PLESE NOTE: 
 

NO ACTIVE AFTER SCHOOL 

 THIS TUESDAY or THURSDAY 
 

10th & 12th November, 2009. 

Library Stock take 

 
The Library Stock take will commence Monday week 5 (next week 16.11.09). As this is a requirement of 

the audit section of the Department of Education it would be greatly appreciated if all books that have 

been borrowed from the library be returned by Friday this week.  

Thank you 

K Smith 
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ALL COMMUNITY 
 MEMBERS PLEASE NOTE: 

 
 

QUANDIALLA CENTRAL SCHOOL 
 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER – 2010 

 
As from February, 2010, the Quandialla Central School Newsletter 

 will cost $30.00 per year. 
 

All community members who wish to continue to receive the school newsletter 
will be required to come into the front office (during school hours) and pay 

$30.00 for their 2010 newsletters. 
 

Newsletters will only be sent out to those who have paid for them. 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
ALL PARENTS & GUARDIANS OF CHILDREN ATTENDING 

QUANDIALLA CENTRAL SCHOOL 
WILL STILL RECEIVE THEIR WEEKLY NEWSLETTER  

AT NO COST. 
 

Quandialla Central School thanks all community members who 
have in the past paid for their newsletters. 

 
The cost of producing the newsletter rises each year so therefore 

 we have had to increase the price of the newsletter to recoup 
 some of these weekly costs. 

 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 

 
Please Note: 

Our newsletter is available each week, free of charge, on the school website. 
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QUANDIALLA CENTRAL SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTERS 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER PRICES 2009 
 

as at 2nd February, 2009 

 

 

 Quarter page   - $ 3.00 

 Half page advertisement   - $ 6.00 

 Full page advertisement   - $12.00 

 

 Sponsorship for one School Term - $50.00 
 

 

DEAD LINE for ADVERTISING IN SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

If you wish to put an item in the Newsletter, 

 the dead line is  

Monday morning, 11.00 a.m.  
 

_____________ 

 

PLEASE NOTE: 

 

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING 

EMAILS: 
If you wish to advertise in the school newsletter and you are emailing your information, could you 

please have emails into the front office by Friday afternoon close of business. 
 

This is due to emails being lost in “cyber space” for up to 48 hours after being sent. 
It would also be appreciated if you could contact the school to ensure your email has arrived. 
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QUANDIALLA CENTRAL SCHOOL 
PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION 

 

BINGO AFTERNOON 
 

Sunday, 15th November, 2009  
at the 

Quandialla Bowling Club  
Wyalong Road, Quandialla 

 
Arrival Time: 1.00 p.m. for a 1.30 p.m. start 

 
 

Full Book = 6 Games = $ 8.00 
or 

Half Book = 3 Games = $ 4.00                              
                                                                        
 

Afternoon Tea - $ 2.00 

 
Bingo Dobbers = $ 2.50 each 

 

RAFFLE - CHRISTMAS  HAMPER 
 $ 1.00 per ticket 

 
LUCKY   DOOR   PRIZE 

 
Everyone  Welcome    -    Hope to see you there! 

For further information please contact 
Penny Edgerton (President) - (02) 63471274 

Quandialla Central School P&C Association. 

 
Helen Delphine (02) 63471160 

or 

Ruth King – (02) 63471149 
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CLIVES’S 

COMPUTERS 
 

Computer Sales, 
Repairs and Installation 

 

30 years experience, for personal 

service phone Clive or Kim: 
 

6343 2409 or 0428 351336 
WE WILL COME TO YOU! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
November 
 
13th Nov. Aqua Exercise Classes commence 
 
25th Nov. Quandialla Memorial Hall 
 and Progress Association - 
 General Meeting. 
    
   

__________________ 
 

 

AQUA  
EXERCISE CLASSES 

 
Exercise classes will be returning to the 
Quandialla Swimming Pool on Friday, 13th 
November.  Aqua exercise is suitable for 
everyone and is great fun.  The pool will soon 
be equipped with railed steps so access to the 
pool will be very easy for everyone. 
 
Classes will be: 
FRIDAY MORNINGS –   8.30 a.m. – 9.30 a.m. 
TUESDAY EVENINGS – 7.00 p.m. – 8.00 p.m. 
 

Cost per Class: 
$7.00 per adult or $5.00 per secondary aged 

student. 
 

Make sure you have with you: 
Water (drinking), towel, suitable swim wear, 

hat, sunnies, sunscreen and aqua shoes (or 
tight socks) to reduce slipping!!! 

 
For any enquiries please call 

Kim – 6347 2152 or 6347 1304. 

 
 

 

 

 
 

QUANDIALLA  
CENTRAL SCHOOL 

 

PERPETUAL 

 TROPHIES 

 

It would be greatly appreciated if all 

QCS Perpetual Trophies could be returned to 

the front office as soon as possible. 

 

Thank You 
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BLAND HOTEL 
Second Street, Quandialla 

 
Phone:  (02) 6347 1253 

 

Trading Hours: 
                                                       Monday to Saturday   6.30 to 8.30 p.m. 

From 12.00 noon to 12.00 a.m. 
(at Manager’s Discretion) 

 
 
 
 

 
FRIDAY NIGHT JOKER JACKPOT 

 

 
 

Quandialla 

Bowling Club 
 

Phone:  6347 1209 
 

Friday Night Jackpot Draw, this week $6,300.00  
 (Must be a financial Member and present to win) 

Meat draw every Friday night 

Come and enjoy good friendship and atmosphere at your Club. 
Bar Duty:  for weekend 13h November:  John & Sue Priestley, Gary Penfold  

and Glen Millar. 
 

 

. 

For all your 

 Fuel 

requirements 

QUANDIALLA POST OFFICE NEWS 
Bland Shire, Weddin Shire Rates and Septic Inspections  

can be paid at the Quandialla Post Office. 

 

Plus many other accounts. 

 

John & Sue Priestley 
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 Animal Health Merchandise  

 Grain Storage Treatment Products – Call for pricing! 

 Grain Marketing Services  

Our staff are ready to help you! Grain Management and Marketing! 
Service Centre Manager, Chris Hornby - Sales Specialist, Jennifer Kelly 

Business Hours O263 471303  After Hours 0427 471303 

“GrainCorp - continuing to support the growers of Quandialla 

 and the surrounding community.”  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

A MEDICAL RELATED EDUCATIONAL GRANT 
 for CWA South West Group 

 

Cowra Branch of the Country Women‟s Association of NSW, South West Group, is looking 
for applicants for our Medical Educational Grant, to be taken up for 2010.  This grant is open 

to those students who live in the South West Group area and are in their SECOND year or 
further, in any health-related tertiary studies. 

 
Any student who desires to apply needs to obtain an Application Form from the Secretary 

 of their local CWA Branch in the South West Group. 
 

The Grant is for $4,000.00 and applications must arrive at Cowra by the third Wednesday in 
January, 2010, complete with relevant documents.  No late entries will be accepted. 

The successful student will be notified by the first week in March. 
 

Any enquiries please contact the 
 Cowra Branch Secretary, Mrs Josephine Cochrane -  6345 3155,  
Mrs P. Hewitson – 6342 1204 or Mrs Sondra Green – 6341 1296. 
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      YOUR INDEPENDENT SUPPLIERS OF 

 

 Ag Chem, Animal health and Farm merchandise 
 

 Full range of poly pipe and Philmac fittings 
 

 On farm agronomy and whole farm consulting 
 

 Fertilizer, Lime and Gypsum 
 

 Grain marketing and advisory services 
 

 Livestock & Property marketing specialists 

 

 

QUANDIALLA  
8 Second Street, Quandialla  NSW   2721 

 

Mob:  P Walsh   0400 471303 

Phone:  6347 1140     Fax: 6347 1141 

Agronomy: 

Sarah Curry:     0448 688312 

David Bushell:  0400 427703 

David Crowley: 0428 294977 

 

YOUNG BRANCH- HEAD OFFICE 

287 Boorowa Street, Young  NSW  2594 

Phone:  6382 6622     Fax:  6382 6633 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Quandialla Swimming Pool 

Second Street, Quandialla 
 

Monday, 11th January to Thursday, 21st January, 2010 
9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

For more information please phone 13 13 02 or visit 
www.dsr.nsw.gov.au 

 

Enrolment Forms are now available at Quandialla Central School during school hours. 
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QUANDIALLA 
DOCTOR VISITS 

 

  

   
 
  
 
   

Fri        20/11/2009       Dr Bashir 

  

Wed     25/11/2009       Dr McGee 

  
________________ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLAIMING THE DATE: 
 

QUANDIALLA 
 SCOTS DEB BALL 

 
Saturday, 17th April, 2010 
Memorial Hall Ball Committee 

 

WEST WYALONG 
 HIGH SCHOOL 

VOLEYBALL FUNDRAISER 
 

Car Wash $10.00 / Cake Stall 
 & Car Boot Sale 

 
SATURDAY, 14TH NOVEMBER 

 9.00 a.m. 
 

West Wyalong High School 
car park near M.P.U. 

_______ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

QUANDIALLA HALL & 
PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

 
GENERAL MEETING: 

The next general meeting will be on 
Wednesday, 25th November at 8.00 p.m. 
  The meeting will be held in the hall. 
 

All Welcome. 
 
 

 
PLEASE NOTE: 

 
The Last School & 

Community 
Newsletter to be 

printed this year will 
be  

Tuesday, 1st December, 2009. 
 

All items MUST BE in by 
Friday, 27th November, 2009. 
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DOMESTIC or COMMERCIAL 
 
 

 MARBLE 

 TRAVERTINE 

 SANDSTONE 

 QUARTZ 

 STACKSTONE 
 

Waterproofing – Kitchens & Bathrooms 
 

Stairs  :  Columns  :  Fireplaces 
 

____________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ST BRIGID’S 

 NEWS 
 
15.11.09 Liturgy – Quandialla - 10.00 a.m. 
22.11.09 Mass – Bribbaree - 10.00 a.m. 
29.11.09 Liturgy – Bribbaree - 10.00 a.m. 
 

 
 
 
 

 

QUANDIALLA DISTRICT 
SCHOLARSHIP COMMITTEE: 

UNIVERSITY SCHOLARSHIP 
 

Applicants must have completed at least 6 
years of schooling at Quandialla Central 

School to be eligible for this scholarship, and 
should be 21 years and under to apply. 

 
The Quandialla District Scholarship 

Committee will pay a one-off payment of 
$200.00 to the successful applicant. 

 
Criteria: 

Resume to be submitted to the Scholarship 
Committee comprising: 

 

 University course name and outline 

 Duration of course 

 Written submission outlining why 

you are an appropriate candidate for 

this Scholarship – (500 words) 

 Proof of enrolment. 

Applications due: 
26th February, 2010, addressed to 
The Secretary, Mrs Narelle Gault 

“Blue Hills”, Piney Range, 
Grenfell   NSW   2810 

____ 
 

DON’T FORGET ... 
 

QUANDIALLA CENTRAL SCHOOL 
PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION 

 

BINGO 

 AFTERNOON 
on 

Sunday, 15th November, 2009  
at the 

Quandialla Bowling Club  
Arrival Time: 1.00 p.m. for a 1.30 p.m. start 

 
Come along and enjoy a relaxing 

afternoon. 
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MARKET DAY 
 

at the 
 

Bribbaree Bowling Club 
  
 

TUESDAY, 17TH NOVEMBER, 2009 
 

Starts at 10.00 a.m. 
 

 

Many Stalls with Items for Sale 
 

Morning Tea and Lunch supplied 
by 

Tanya Mooney at a Modest Price 
 

A chance to do some Christmas Shopping. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

For more information 
 please contact: 

 
Dianne – 0428739425 

or 
Kathy - 0422256474 
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Quandi Store/Café News 
Staff shortages mean our Café Menu is generally restricted to what one person 

can manage while still serving in the shop. 
So, pies, sandwiches are definitely available; hamburgers are not. 

 

 
 

DRINKS: 
The Orchy Fruit Juices (Apple and Orange) 
300ml at the same price as soft drink cans. 

 
GROCERY: 

2lt tubs of Ice Cream - $6.00 
Sliced Ham cut to order. 

 
MILK: 

We carry Daisy Fresh – 2lt - $2.90 
This matches a Full Cream line the supermarkets all carry  

also at a discount. 
 

TREATS: 

“Old Time Sundaes” – Ice Cream and Fruit 
Experience how grandpa wooed grandma … or 

perhaps the other way round! 
 

______________________________________________ 
 

QUANDIALLA  LIBRARY  DEPOSIT  STATION  NEWS. 
 

A number of traditional favourite authors are represented in this month‟s book selection including Janet 
Evanovich, Robert Ludlum, Kathy Reichs, Gerald Seymour, Maeve Binchy, Jodi Picoult, Jonathan Kellerman 
and E. V. Thompson, but there are a number of interesting new authors too. “The Tenderness of Wolves” by 
Stef Penney is an award-winner, a mystery set in the Canadian wilderness. Bronwyn Parry is an Australian 
version of Nora Roberts. Her “As Darkness Falls” has the trademark blend of mystery and romance but in an 
Outback setting. “Still Alice” by Lisa Genova examines the situation of a woman in the early stages of 
Alzheimer‟s disease. And “The Secret Life of Bees” by Sue Monk Kidd has become something of a cult book – 
slightly eccentric and definitely original …. 
 
Included in the nonfiction are a couple of biographies and books about the attack on Darwin in 1942, quilt-
making, travelling in Australia and Tuscany, the AWB wheat scandal, menopause and a medium who claims 
to be able to communicate with the dead.  
 
The traditional Summer Reading Club will commence at the library on 16th December. Children between six 
and fifteen are challenged to read ten books before the end of January. Reading kits will be available from the 
library from the 16th. And all family historians are advised that there will be a one-day family history research 
seminar at the Community Hub on 20th February 2010 which will include presentations by State Library 
Family History Service representatives on what they offer and also using Ancestry.com – more details later ….. 
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SCHOOL NEWSLETTER PUBLICITY 2009   
 
 
NOVEMBER 

 
 
 
 
 
Simulation Clinic opens wide 
The Charles Sturt University (CSU) School of Dentistry and Health Sciences has revealed the first completed 
section of its new multi-million dollar dentistry teaching facilities in Orange. The Simulation Clinic features 60 
mannequin heads and state-of-the-art simulation equipment giving each student a practical introduction 
before working with patients. "Over two days students were inducted into the teaching clinic by CSU 
Simulation Clinic Manager Mrs Lorraine Wenham and were given an Infection Control Induction by infection 
control nursing specialist Mrs Sandra Wharton from GWAHS," said senior lecturer Dr Sabrina Manickam.  
        
Venues announced for Course Information Sessions 
 Charles Sturt University will run course information sessions in Sydney and its regional campus cities. CSU 
staff will be available to discuss university options with students, including course preference, ATAR results 
and living and learning at CSU. All information sessions will run from midday to 6pm at the following venues: 
Albury-Wodonga, Monday 21 December, Nowick Theatre,cnr Olive and Guinea Streets CSU City Campus 
Bathurst, Monday 21 December, Gymansium CSU Bathurst Campus 
Orange, Monday 21 December, Administration Building, CSU Orange Campus 
Wagga Wagga, Monday 21 December, Convention Centre, CSU Wagga Wagga Campus 
Dubbo, Tuesday 22 December, Library Dubbo Campus 
Sydney, Tuesday 5 January, 2010 SGA, 63 Oxford Street 
 
Getting HSC help online 
As Year 12 begins for those NSW senior high school students sitting the Higher School Certificate next year, 
they are reminded that study resources outside of school are available, such as the NSW HSC Online 
website. With material for 48 HSC subjects, supplemented by advice on study strategies and the availability 
of past examination papers and markers' comments, this is a reliable source of information for anyone 
studying the HSC. Visit NSW HSC Online at www.hsc.csu.edu.au  
 
CSU Scholarships very accommodating 
Scholarships offered through Charles Sturt Foundation at CSU are now open and can be applied for online 
at www.csu.edu.au/student/scholarships/foundation 
As well as these scholarships, Charles Sturt Foundation is offering 15 Charles Sturt Foundation 
Accommodation Scholarships in 2010 which are available on the Bathurst Campus only.  There is a separate 
application form for these scholarships.  Information on these scholarships can be found at 
http://www.csu.edu.au/student/scholarships/foundation/bathurst.htm#b8 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all inquiries about Charles Sturt 
University courses, please contact 
info.csu on:  
 
T: 1800 334 733  
F: (02) 6338 6001  
E: inquiry@csu.edu.au 
W: www.csu.edu.au 

 
 

DIVISION OF MARKETING  

 

 

www.csu.edu.au 
The Commonwealth Register of Institutions and Courses for Overseas Students (CRICOS) Provider Number is 00005F for Charles Sturt University and the Charles Sturt University Language Centre 

 

http://www.csu.edu.au/student/scholarships/foundation
http://www.csu.edu.au/student/scholarships/foundation/bathurst.htm#b8
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COUNCIL NEWS 9/11/2009 

 

The public meeting about the hospital last Thursday was very well attended, with 558 names being recorded on 

the attendance sheets.  The concern within the community was evident not only by the presence of so many 

people, but also by the questions that were asked and statements that were made.  All the people who spoke are 

to be congratulated for the manner they conducted themselves, there was not a wrong thing said all afternoon. 

The four motions that were passed by acclamation will enable Council to continue to take up the matter with 

GWHAS with the confidence that the community is firmly behind us, and will also make GWAHS aware of 

public sentiment.  In the meantime I’m sure we all hope that the optimistic forecast that the matter would be 

resolved soon, will prove correct. 

It was interesting to have Katrina Hodgkinson speak of her difficulties in getting to the Minister for Health.  

Council has been waiting for a fortnight for a reply to our request for a meeting with the Minister, and it seems 

Katrina is experiencing the frustration at Ministerial level that the rest of us are feeling at the bureaucratic level. 

Katrina’s effort in attending the public meeting was much appreciated.  She had to curtail some earlier activities 

and drive herself from Oberon to get here in time, but then passed it off as “part of the job” before she left for 

her home town of Yass that evening.  She should be a good judge of a road by now. 

As stated by the Mayor at the conclusion of the meeting, Council has commenced a preliminary investigation 

into suitable premises for a medical centre.  The Masonic Temple has been closely inspected but at this stage has 

been overlooked because of the extensive alterations which would be necessary.  Council is now looking at 

modifying the existing surgery in Weddin Street, which if adopted would mean a replacement residence would 

be required. 

The biggest difficulty with medical centres is predicting whether the doctors, whoever they may be, can work 

together.  Nothing in the health field is every easy. 

On more mundane but still important matters, the new tip contractor was scheduled to commence yesterday.  

Residents will find that some tipping arrangements will change immediately and others will change 

progressively as we work with the contractor to determine what is best. 

The recently introduced opening hours have caused inconvenience to some, but these will be reviewed after six 

months and it may be possible to identify a better arrangement.  However it is unlikely the total hours will 

increase as this would necessitate an increased payment to the contractor. 

The big advantages of the manning of the tip will be the improvements in putrescible waste management, the 

decrease in wind-blown litter, and the elimination of rubbish from other towns, especially tyres.  Simply keeping 

out the scavengers who used to tear open all the plastic bags in their search for hidden treasure will be a benefit, 

as this was why much of the litter was unrestrained. 

Given time, the improvements will be there to see. 

There are also changes in train for the Grenfell Pool, with new opening hours there which will reduce the 

morning hours when attendance is minimal, and extend the closing time until 7.00 pm.  This may impact on 

family meal times if the kids don’t come home when they should, so parents are forewarned. 

The new hours have been designed to make the pool more available at the busy times. If you have another 

suggestion, hand it in (in writing) to the staff and it will be considered. 

Council has again agreed to sponsor the Christmas lights competition for Grenfell, and as in previous years this 

will be judged by the passengers on the Loaders Bus Christmas tour later in December. 

Council will also sponsor the village competitions and Quandialla is already off the mark with the annual 

competition run by Sue and John Priestley of the Quandialla Post Office currently being publicised. 

Is it Christmas already? 

And don’t forget the movies this week.  This is one time when booking would be advisable because there’s a lot 

of “Oklahoma” fans out there.  Don’t leave it too late. 

 
Meeting Dates 

 

11 November – Remembrance Day Ceremony, Memorial Park, 11.00 am 

13 November – Recycling Collection (Eastern Run) 

16 November – Recycling Collection (Western Run) 

16 November – Town Works Committee, 5.00 pm 

17 November – Ordinary Council Meeting, 8.00 am 

8 December – Tourism Committee Meeting, 4.00 pm 

8 December – Heritage Committee Meeting, 5.00 pm 
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MODIFICATION TO THE OPENING HOURS OF THE GRENFELL SWIMMING POOL 

EFFECTIVE FROM SATURDAY 14
th

 NOVEMBER 2009 

 

Monday to Thursday 6.00 am – 8.00 am (lap swimming) 

 11.00 am – 1:30 pm 

 3.00 pm – 7.00 pm 

 

Friday 6.00 am – 8.00 am (lap swimming) 

 11.00 am – 1:30 pm 

 3.00 pm – 6.00 pm 

  

Saturday 6.00 am – 8.00 am (lap swimming) 

 11.00 am – 8.00 pm 

 

Sunday 12.00 pm – 7.00 pm 

        

Note: All hours are subject to change without notice as a result of low patronage or poor weather. 

 

_________________________________________________________ 

 

GRENFELL CINEMA 

 

Residents are hereby advised that the next films at the Grenfell Cinema will be shown as below: 

 

“Oklahoma”  - Thursday 12 November 2009 at 2.00 pm 

 

“Angels and Demons”  - Saturday 14 November 2009 at 7.30 pm 

 

Tickets are available from Louisa’s Locker with prices detailed below:- 

 

 $20 Family 

 $8 Single 

 $5 Pensioners 

 $5 Children (12 yrs) 

 

As there are limited tickets available residents are encouraged to book early. 

 

___________________________________________ 

 

AUSTRALIA DAY 2010 AWARDS 

 

 

Interested persons and organisations are invited to make nominations for the Weddin Shire 

Australia Day 2010 Awards. 

 

Categories are:  - Citizen of the Year 

 - Senior Citizen of the Year (65 and over) 

 - Community Event/Organisation of the Year 

 - Community Service (personnel) Award 

 - Emergency Services (personnel) Award 

 

Nominations forms are available at the Council Chambers and will be accepted up until Friday, 4 

December 2009. 
 


